Key West

1888 Directory Angela H. Simonton

King's Ferry, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer 1883-84

Kearney, Dr.

Feb. 7, 1837

Ref: Sprague: The Florida War, p. 173

In a letter to Brigadier-General R. Jones, Adjutant-General in Washington City, Major-General Th. S. Jesup writing as the commander of the "Army of the South" at Fort Armstrong on Feb. 7, 1837, notes in a list of his staff: "Dr. Kearney, medical director." No other detail givne.

Key West

1926 Directory 412 Elizabeth

Cash: Story of Florida, p. 748

Mentioned as an outstanding investigator and treater of hookwoorm disease.

Oklahomo, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer 1883-84

Kellogg, John Harvey, M.D. 1930 Miami Springs

Nance: East Coast of Florida, vol. 1, p. 361

"The former Country Club Hotel (at Miami Springs), also called the Pueblo Hotel, was built as a small luxury hostelry, but after the "bust' was presented to the noted physician, Dr. John Harvey Kellogg, in 1930 for a Miami-Battle Creek Sanatarium. It operated as such until 1959, when it was purchased by W. C. Harrell and J. Morton for a health institution which they called the Palm Spa."

Covington: Story of Southwest Florida; pp. 278-279

1 Kelly, James, Dr.

1822

Merritt: Physicians and Medicine - Early Alachua, JFMA, July 1950, p. 25

"Dr. James Kelly (of Charleston who was appointed by the Florida Association to be physician at Alachua after Dr. Samuel R. Ayers left) apparently did not agree to serve as physician for the Florida Association, nor did he find much of a settlement in Alachua. Some years later, he testified that he landed in St. Augustine on November 1822, and stayed there three months before boing to Paladka (Palatka). Later he traveled West on the road (cut by Mr. Hayne for the New York Company) as far as Levy's Plantation, where the road ended. He stayed seven or eight months and frequently visited Wanton's dwelling nearby. He further testified that there were no other white people in the vicinity." (Refers to the Historical Records Survey, Spanish Land

Merritt: Physicians and Medicine

Grants in Florida, (Tallahassee, 1941), Vol. II, 78-79, mimeographed.

Gruelle, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer 1883-84

Kemp, Dr. 1763=1783

East Florida

Cash: The Story of Florida, p. 698

A British Army physician in East Florida during the British period.

KENDRICK, B.M., M.D.

Loc.: Pensacola, F1.

Ref.: Record of Board of Medical Examiners 1st. Judicial District p.110 Roster #74

School: Medical Dept. University of Alabama

Certificate Granted April 3, 1903

Kendrick, R. J. Dr.

Location: Ichepuckessa, Peace Creek and Alafia

Ref: Tampa Herald, Jan. 13, 1855 - reprinted in D. B. McKay's column in the Tampa Tribune, "Pioneer Florida,"

See advertisement he put in the paper of his prowess - photocopy of this in the master file under the date January 13, 1855 and in the manuscript file K.

McKay in Pioneer Fla., South. Pub. Co., 1959, Vol II, p. 587 lists a Robert L. Kendrick as surgeon with the rank of First Liedtenant in the U.S.A. mustered in Dec. 1855, to serve until Jan. 1858. McKay is quoting the roster of the Board of State Institutions.

McKay lists him as a "Florida Volunteer."

KENNEDY, A.W. Ust. Sung USA Suck Report It. Rolt. Gamble 31 Mar 1842 (abo encl. Its Aucuca and MANY) Ito Gamble, Standbury or Hamilton 31 Mar 1843 Bethell: Pinellas, p. 42

"Dr. G. W. Kennedy and Robert Thomas settled in 1885 in what is now the northern part of St. Petersburg. Both gentlemen did something in fruit growing and trucking, outside their professional work. Judge Thomas died some years ago, but Dr. Kennedy is still occupying his old homestead." --There is no further mention of this man in this reference.

Concord, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer 1883-84

Fensacola MALLORY (Stephen Russell Mallory K)

President of FMA 1921-1922

See biographical sketch: Vicker: Hist. Escandia

Cfy. Med. Soc 1913-1923; Manuscript file P

pp 12-13

See also: Vickers: Notations on Pensacola, p. 100

KENNEDY, S.R. MALLORY, M.D.

Loc.: Pensacola, F1.

Ref.: Record of Board of Medical Examiners 1st. Judicial District p.110 Roster #77

School: Medical Dept. Tulane University New Orleans, La.

Certificate Granted: April 29, 1903

Loc: Pensacola

Ref: New Orleans Medical and Surgical Journal 59:82, July 1906.

In a medical news item on the above page under the title, "Pensacola Now Has Third Class Station," is the following complete qupte:

"The many friends of Dr. S.R. Mallory Kennedy, now of Pensacola, Florida, and of his father, Dr. T.S. Kennedy, of New Orleans, will no doubt be pleased at the pormotion of X young Dr. Kennedy to the position of Acting Assistant Surgeon in charge of the third class station of the Marine Hospital Service. Dr. Kennedy, who has also the distinction of being nephew of Senator Mallory, was recently further distinguished by being elected the vice-president of the Florida State Medical Association."

Also listed in the same journal, Vol. 65, p. 59, July 1912, as a donor to the Chaille Memorial Fund. Here it is noted that he was of the class of 1905 at Tulane University Medical Department, and that he resided in Pensacola at that time.

Loc: Broward County while it was still part of Dade County

Ref: Autobiography as it appeared in the Broward Legacy VI: Winter/Spring and Summer/Fall, 1983. See photocopies in manuscript file "Kennedy"

This doctor came to Florida and settled at Ft. Lauderdale on Oct. 2, 1899. He is one fo the founder members of the Dade County Medical Association. He lived at Ft. Lauderdale until his death, the date of which I don't have at the time I'm typing this card. His autobiography is very colorful and at times, I suspect, a little embilished.

In fn #34, Part II, p. 48, it is noted that Kennedy "was educated in medicine at the University of the South, Sewange, Tenn." and enrolled there in 1900 at the age of 38. According to The Miami Metropolis, Jan. 10, 1902, he returned to Ft. Lauderdale with his bride, Mary Dent of Mars, Georgia soon after his

his attendance at medical school (suggests 2 yrs. of school). In the Metropolis, Sept. 4, 1904, he is noted as having returned to Ft. Lauderdale after some post graduate work in New York.

In fn 72, p. 48, Part II, it is noted that on the 1910 census Thomas S. Kennedy is listed as 50 years old, married to Mollie, age 43 and having a son, William age 7, and a son, John age 4.

Kenworthy, Dr. Charles J.:

Webb: Webb's Florida, 1885, p. 155

Office and Residence Duval corner Market Street .--

Dr. Charles J. Kenworthy was born in Philadelphia, Pa., in the year 1824, and graduated from the Pennsylvania Medical College in 1846. In 1849-50 he was connected with Bellevue hospital in New York city, and the Charity hospital on Blackwell's Island, holding the offices of house physician in the former, and house surgeon in the latter institution. For nine years subsequently he was in Australia, where he held the position of senior surgeon in the Ballarat hospital and physician of the Ballarat almshouse. Dr. Kenworthy came to this city in the year 1875, where he has since practised his profession. His residence is at the corner of Duval and Market streets, and is one of the finest in the city.

Country Commissioner, Dural Country, and include of Dural Country Horpetal and again (later Dural Medical center) 1877.

1881 - published his Chinatology of Florida, in Swapped which praised the feelth fl chiete.

Cf. Cash: Story of The. pp 721 4736

Kenworthy, Charles J., M.D. 1880-1881 Jacksonville President of FMA 1880-1881 First Visited Florida in 1844 as a sportsman (See: Junny Florida, Climate and ealth Julnes, Pot, in Sunny Florida Potraged, The South Publishing Co, London gria 1885. decades of the 19th centery tides to Field and Tomest ame "AL TRESCO" 1000

at least some of these articles appear an: Hallock, Chas: Camp life in Florida; attand book for Fortsmen and Settlers, Forest + Strang Pub. Co., NY, 1876. See copy in my literary. May have done archaeology of SW Fla-see. Anaent canals in 7th Smith sonian Institutionae ann. Rept. for 1881, pp. 105-109. Wash. D. C. 1883 Kettles, Robin

Marion Cty.

Thompson: Marion Cty. Med. Soc., p. 658

Mentioned as practicing in Marion Cty. - ? early 20th century.

KEY, Gilbert L.

LOC:

Staff Officer, Seminole Indian War, 1855

TEXT: Listed as "First Lieutenant and Surgeon" of the "Roll of Field and Staff Officers, Seminole Indian War, 1855." Mustered in December, 1855 Mustered out January 13, 1858.

McKay, D.B.: Pioneer Fla., Vol. II, p. 587, lists him as "a Florida Volunteer."

Loc. Ft. Frazier

Ref. FLORIDA MILITIA MUSTER ROLLS - p. 1, Vol. 67
Seminole Indian Wars

1st Lieut., Asst, Surgeon; Feb. 21, 1856; Dec. 21, 18 1856; Capt. Francis M. Durrance; Ft. Frazier; Jesse Carter, Special Agent. LOC: Stationed at Fort Meade,

REF: BRD. STATE INSTIT.: SOLDIERS OF FLORIDA p 320

TEXT: Listed as"'Acting Assistant Surgeon' at

Fort Meade and attached to F. A. Henry's Co." 'Commissioned 1864.'"

Wewahitchka, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer

apparently wrote articles about the tempertine industry in the Florida parhandle. See choping in file Escambia Cty. Med.

Killpatrick, James
(later known as James Kirkpatrick)

Waring, J.I.: Hist. of Med. in S.C.

On pages 38-43 are details about this man who was born in County Carlow, Ireland, about 1700 and came to Carolina in 1718. He was a doctor for the poor of St. Phillips' parish in Charleston and took part in an expedition to St. Augustine against the Spaniards (the date is not stated). Following the death of his son from smallpox in 1738, he became greatly interested in smallpox inoculation and later became famous as an inoculator when he returned to England in 1741. He was the author of "An Essay on Inoculation" that was published in London in 1743, and a monograph entitled "The Analysis of Inoculation" which went through many editions. Dr. Waring does not give a biography of this man in his biographical section.

Kilmer, Washington, M.D. Orlando

Cash: Story of Florida, p.734

Mentioned as going from Orlando to Tampa to help in the yellow fever epidemic of 1887 (October), when five of the local physicians were sick. He was stricken and later died of the disease. (Barker: Seasons of Pestilence, p. 80; she refers to the <u>Times-Union</u>, Nov. 3 and Nov. 11, 1887, both on page 1)

Ref: Lawson: Statistical Report - 1819-1839, p. 29

On the above page is quoted a report from Assistant Surgeon B. King dealing with the conditions at the hospital at St. Marks and specifically mentioning flooding of the hospital on Sept. 16, 1821. It doesn't clearly state that King was at St. Marks but the implication is that he was.

In a list of letters received Ellis Hughs, Asst. Surg. At Ft. Lauderdale, 1839-1840, mentions a Quart. Rept. July, 25, from "Dr. Benj. King S. n." Ellis Hughs Journals, p. 301

King, asst. Surgen, U. S. a. Report of the sich and wounded 30 June 1838 Fort King, Ida. Febru 1841 Sick Roport, H. Clarch Mar 1841 Mar 1841 apr. 1841 7+ Harrison EF May 1841 June 1841 dug 1841 31 June 1841 30 Sept 1841 Quat. Quat

Sick Report H. Gadsdan 30 June 1821 (Dec also Carol Beng, ling Burgeons Mate. SICK REPORT, FORT MARKS, 30 SEPT 1821 QUARTERLY 31 DEC 182 SICK REPORT, GEN. HOSPITAL, ST JOHNS BLUE E, FLA. DR. KING UNWELL HIMSELE (MONTHLY MOUSO, 1841 1): DEC 31, 1841 QUARTERLY DEC 31, 1841 MADNITHLY JAW. 1842 QUARTERLY 31 MAR 1542 King, BENJAMINI, SURGEON'S MATE, UBA (? was this the later asil Surgeon USA) Sick Report, It. Gadsden (Photocopy wood) War 1819 30 June 1819 Bong. King, Asst Surgeon appears @ 7+ Gadsdon for the quoter ending 30 June 1821

Trenton, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer 1883-84

RIXIG, WILLIAM S. ASST SURFEON, U.S.A. SICK REPORT, FORTS NOS. 16, 17 Led 21, E.F. 30, JUNE 1839 31 JULY 1839 31 AUG. 1839 30 SEPT 1839 FORTS MOS. 16+17 31 OCT 1839 anv. Liet; anv. Ha 15 oct 1837-"a bowe for four menths granted May 11, 1839. Surgeons Certificate ill health?"

Sect Report, Ft. Harley 31 War 1839 June 1839 Sick Report, 7t. Micanopy 31 Jan 1838 30 Apr 1838 Kirby-Smith, J.L.

Loc:

Ref: N. Orleans Med. & Surg. J. 67:276, Sept. 1914.

Mentioned as on the first editorial board of the m JFMA, July 1914.

Klock, Guy A., M.D. 1907 Daytona

Nance: East Coast of Florida, vol. 1, p. 253

"Dr. Guy A. Klock opened a hospital on Second Avenue in 1907."

DAUHOMER (JFMA 61: 653) mentions him but gives no detail

Jacksonville, Florida

Cushing & Appleyard: The Florida State Gazetteer

Waso sety of Dural County Bol of Hoalth in 1887 - of for Yater Poter MD" by hilson Jowel, Wanuscript file "Pater."

Resident physician @ White Sulphur Springs Hotel in 1874 - came from Maine. Of Pearce: Resorts in a Princer Land, & 116 Olso resident physician @ White Julphur Joines
Hotel in 1869 - of Brinton: Juide book, 1869, p82
Brinton mentions him as "an intelligent physician."

Knight, Dr. Albion W.:

Webb: Webb's Florida, 1885, p. 155

Office No. 75 West Bay Street .--

Dr. Albion W. Knight was born in the State of Maine in the year 1822. He was educated at Bowdoin College, from which he graduated with an A.B. in the class of '41. He subsequently graduated from the State Medical College at Bowdoin with the degree of M.D. in the year 1848. Dr. Knight began the practice of medicine at the White Sulphur Springs, Hamilton County, Fla., in 1849. He remained at this point until 1872, and then came to Jacksonville, where he has since been located. Dr. Knight is secretary of the Duval County and State Medical Societies, also of the City Board of Health, and has held the position of health officer for over eight years. He is also a practising physician, his office being located at No. 75 West Bay Street.

Knight, C. K.

Belleview, Marion Cty.

Ref: Thompson: Marion Cty. Med. Soc., pp. 655 and 656

Mentioned as present at the initial founding meeting of the Marion County Medical Society, 1884. On p. 656 she notes that about 1886 he was one of two physicians at Belleview - the other J.F. Pelat.

Loc: Key West, Fla.

Ref: See Obituary in manuscript file "K"

Kost, John, Dr.

Tallahassee

Palmer: Physicians of Early Tallahassee, Apalachee, 1944, p. 44 (Manuscript file under "P")

"The name of Dr. John Kost appears briefly in the history of the physicians of Tallahassee and vicinity when, in Apx 1883, he attempted to found a medical and and polytechnic school in connection with the West Florida Seminary, now Florida State College for Women. The story of this short-lived Florida university is found in 'some historical notes concerning Florida State College for Women' by Dr. Venila L. Shores, published in the Tallahassee Historical Society Annual for 1937."

²Kost, John, Dr.

*Tallahassee

Palmer: Physicians of Early Tallahassee

There is a good deal more information in Webster Merritt's book, A Century of Medicine in Duval County.

Ju Manuscript fle to for much material of flar 3 obituaries about John Kost - separate feller labelled "John Kost." Krimminger, J.N., M.D. 1870

Loc.: New Troy, LaFayette County

2 44

Ref.: Manuscript List of Medical Practitioners U. of Pa. Archives

Loc: Tallahassee - Station for Malarial Research

Ref: Book Review, Am. J. Med. Sc. 200: 109-110, July 1940.

Mentions him as the author of a book on fever therapy of syphilis (see under "Books by Florida M.D.s) and as:
Formerly Resident Physician, Florida State Mental Hospital and Special Physician Associated with the Station for Malarial Research, International Health Division of the Rockefeller Foundation, Tallahassee, Florida.